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September 15, 2024

Praise & Prayer Request
                Eric Shuler                    
                Craig Rhyne                   
                Margaret Wall               
                Sara Blocker                 
                Donice Hooper             
                Tom Stalvey

  
If you have a prayer request or are interested in joining the 

prayer team, email Terry Lupo at terry@lupofamily.org.
All are welcome!

Prayer request may also be sent to the church office. 
 

Toro Family Benefits:
Benefit Concert

Jesús and Pedro Toro will play a benefit concert on September 15 at 4 
pm in the sanctuary. A Love Offering will be given in donation to their 
mother's medical expenses. You can also give to the GoFundMe found 

by scanning the QR code on the back of the bulletin.

Fish Fry 
The Men's Club will host a Fish Fry on Saturday, October 5th from 

11am-2pm. Plates are $10 and may be purchased in advance from any 
Men's Club member. Plates will include fried fish, hushpuppies, cole 

slaw, red rice, banana pudding and a drink. Contact Johnny McAllister 
for more information 

(843) 849-4019 or johnsnowmcallister@gmail.com

All Proceeds from fish fry will go towards Luisa Rodriguez and 
her medical expenses. Any additional donations may be given via 

the GoFundMe linked in the QR code or by check to
 Hibben UMC with Rodriguez Love Offering in the memo.  

Florence Crittenton
An ongoing mission of Hibben is support for Florence Crittenton 
Home where young pregnant women come to have their babies. 

The following items below are needed and cash donations can be 
made through Hibben. If you have questions about other items, 

please call Donna Johnson at (336) 404-6734.

Diapers					        New slippers
Wipes						     New robes
Formula					     New socks
New baby clothes				      New large bath towels
New blankets				    New stuffed animals

New baby toys/books
New yoga pants/sweatshirts/t-shirts M-XXL
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Attendance & Giving - September 8, 2024

10:30 Morning Worship                                           
            In Person                                                            173
Online - households                                                         25

2024General Budget                                  $947,048.00
Needed Each Week	 $16,744.58
Received last week (operations)                $16,946.47
Received last week (Miscellaneous)            $1,512.25
Online Giving: hibbenumc.org/give

Realm is an interactive church portal 
that is used by staff and ministry groups 

for communication, as well as a way 
to set up online giving. Once you 

have become active in the ministry at 
Hibben United Methodist Church, you 

may request an invitation to sign up by 
emailing office@hibbenumc.org.

Scan the QR code with 
your smart phone to find 

all the links from this  
bulletin.

Little Free Pantry
Thank you for your continued support of Hibben's pantries. Our 

boxes are always in use. Please be on the lookout for the following 
items:

	
          Peanut butter 	 Canned chicken
	 Grape jelly 	      Canned tuna
	 Chef Boyardee 	  Vienna sausages
         Canned items with pop tops

**Please remember that anyone can stock the pantry.**

Marjorie Thompson
Betty Staples
Barbara Boyd
Guerry Taylor
Luisa Rodriguez (Jesús' Mother)



SEPTEMBER 15, 2024

Prelude	                                                                                    Jesús Toro

Gathering and Welcome	 Rev. Kathy Hudson

Please fill out the pew pads to let us know you are here. 

 
*Choral Call to Worship                                                       Chancel Choir

What Does the Lord Require of You 
 
 

*Hymn	                                                                                        UMH 64

Holy, Holy, Holy! Lord God Almighty

*Invocation                                                                                    Rev. Kathy

Mission Moment                                                      Rev. Katie Brock Lesh

Habitat for Humanity

Children's Moment	 Amanda Moore 
 

Anthem	                                                                             D. Schwoebel 
Speak, Lord, in the Stillness 

Chancel Choir

 
Prayers of the People & The Lord's Prayer	                        Rev. Katie

Offering Call                                                                                  Rev. Kathy

Offertory                                                                                           C. Tomlin 
Power 

Chris Morris

Epistle Reading                                                                         Joe Landing            

James 3:1-12

*Hymn	 UMH 463

Lord, Speak to Me

verses 1-3

 
Sermon	                                                                                    Rev. Kathy

"Taming the Tongue and Whistling Pretty"

 
 

 

*Hymn	                                                                                             UMH 451

Be Thou My Vision

*Benediction	                                                                 
Grow in grace, walk in spirit and truth, mature in the faith, and be 
ready and willing to tell others the hope we have in Christ. Help us to 
be faithful in all we say and do, and give us opportunities to proclaim 
the joy of our salvation. To God be the Glory!

 
*Festival Doxology	                                                                        UMH 94 

*Postlude	                                                                                            Jesús Toro

UPCOMING
Women's Fall Retreat 
Saturday Oct.12 9:00am - 3:00pm

Join us for coffee, study sessions, lunch, and chapel. 
Sign up on Women's bulletin board (by church office) or text/email 
Chesnee Knotts at 854-999-6477 or chesnee.s.knotts@gmail.com

Wednesday Morning Bible Study
The Wednesday morning Bible study meets at 10:30am in the church 

library. We will be studying the book of John using the NT Wright 
for Everyone Bible Study Guide. Contact Sharon Thompson for more 

information. thompsons@bellsouth.net or 843-367-9779.

Hibben Lunch Bunch
The Lunch Bunch will meet on Thursday, Sept. 19 at 11:30 at San 

Miguel's across from Towne Centre.
Please contact Heidi Mortimer for more information.

Hibben Habitat Work Day
We are planning another work day on November 9th at the East 

Cooper Habitat work site in Awendaw. Our shift is from 8:30 am to 
12:30 pm and you don't have to have any building experience! If you 

are interested in learning more after seeing the video during wor-
ship, Jennifer Roberts will be in the narthex to answer questions.

If you would like to volunteer on 11/9, 
please contact Jennifer at jcsroberts@yahoo.com. 

Opperation Christmas Child
Opperation Christmas Child is still in need of “fillers” for the 2-4 

ages for both boys and girls.  A filler is what goes in the box after the 
essential items to ensure the box is filled to the brim! Examples are 

small toys, new clothing (size 2-5T), flashlights, puzzles, etc.

Welcome Bishop Leonard E. Fairley
Bishop Fairley graduated from Pfeiffer College and Duke University's 

School of Divinity. He served at St. Peters in Hamlet, NC, and Soapstone 
in Raleigh before becoming the Rockingham District Superintendent. 

After serving as a District Superintendent for seven years he returned to 
the local church in 2012 as Lead Pastor at Saint Francis in Cary, NC.

 He has also participated in Mission Work Teams in Costa Rica, Jamaica, 
Montserrat, Zimbabwe, Haiti, and the Appalachia Service Project.

Bishop Fairley has published a book of poetry, “Who Shall Hear My 
Voice.” He also was a contributing writer to “The Day the Earth Moved 

Haiti: From Havoc to Healing.”

Welcome D.S. Jeffrey Salley
The Reverend Jeffrey Salley is a native of Walterboro, South Carolina.  

Reverend Salley received a Bachelor of Arts degree in English with hon-
ors from Claflin University, a Master of Arts degree with honors in Tech-
nical Writing and Cognate, Training & Development from Bowling Green 
State University in Bowling Green, Ohio, and the master of divinity de-

gree with honors in Pastoral Care and Counseling from the Interdenomi-
national Theological Center, Atlanta, Georgia.

Reverend Salley is an ordained Elder in the United Methodist Church who 
patterns his life based on John Wesley’s philosophy of life, “Do all the 
good you can, by all the means you can, in all the ways you can, in all 

the places you can, at all the times you can, to all the people you can, as 
long as ever you can.” 

         Bishop Fairley                                                     D.S. Salley            

 
Children and Youth

Children's Ministry
Sept. 21, 5:00 Movie & Game night

Oct 19, 10-12 Party in the Patch
Dec. 7, 9-11 Breakfast with Santa

Glow Gatherings, Grade 4&5
Sept. 15, 4:30-6 Escape Room @ Hibben

Oct. 19, 12-4 Man the Pumpkin Patch
Nov. 5, 9-1, Neighbors Together

Youth News, Grade 6-12 

Youth Group meets on Sundays from 5:00 - 7:00 pm in the CLLC
Sept 15 - Lesson - Translations of the Bible

If you would like to support our Youth Group by 
providing dinner, please contact Rev. Katie 


